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FROM THE PRESIDENT – Jeffrey E. Celebre, PhD 
Dear Members,

This is the first president’s message that I am sending you but not the first time that I have reached out.  While I have spoken to you before about the precarious financial status of our Society, this writing is about looking ahead.  We of the Board – all three of us, Stephen Glass, George Schmidt and our trusted Administrative Director Suzanne Malik – are dedicated to making the most of this unprecedented time of uncertainty and change on behalf of our organization.  We are adapting to the virtual world of professional education and foresee developing this position indefinitely into the future.  I recognize, and perhaps many of you would agree, that we sorely miss the personal camaraderie that has been the essence of our in-person meetings throughout GPSCH’s long history.  I, for one, miss this personal immediacy with my patients, but the choices right now to change that back are both serious and slender.  But, as someone commented during a virtual meeting I attended last month when the North Carolina Component Section hosted a national hypnosis idea exchange: we either get through the pandemic or grow through it.  

We were very pleased to have had an excellent webinar turn-out this past June hosting Laurence Sugarman that everyone enjoyed.  Yes, it was convenient watching him sitting on his sunny deck while I sat in my home office in my shorts and bare feet, but the teaching and interchange were meaningful and practical, just the way we have always expected from our past Sunday morning lectures.  We are thus excited to have Rob Staffin, PsyD present a two-part ( virtual ) workshop on Sunday, November 1 and the following Sunday the 8th, 9AM-Noon.   ASCH and APA credits will be available for this workshop that will focus on Ericksonian methods.  Rob assures me that his presentation will usefully connect theory to practice. 
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1

In January or February, we hope to host another Sunday morning two-hour lecture on practical topics that are currently being worked on.  In the Spring we may have Dr. Sugarman back or someone with his eminence and acumen. We will post these as soon as we have them lined up.
It is our hope that members and nonmembers alike continue to support our Society.  As you know, being a GPSCH Member allows for significant savings in your workshop/webinar registration fees.  

In closing, we Board members expect that GPSCH will continue its legacy in presenting high quality instruction in the art and craft of clinical hypnosis.  We are committed to this and we sincerely hope you will share this vision by your renewed membership and workshop participation.  And yes, we hope that someday in the future we may figure out how to safely meet again in person and mix that with virtual workshops.  In both instances, we will have the pleasure of enjoying each other’s company and grow and learn together as we always have.
Sincerely,

Jeff Celebre, PhD 
President, GPSCH 
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MEMBER NEWS
Welcome New Members 
Invite a Colleague to Be a Member
Congratulations to Richard P. Kluft, MD, PhD who authored a Book Review of Little Demon in the City of Light: A True Story of Murder and Mesmerism in Belle Époque Paris by Steven Levingston.  The book review appeared in the American Journal of Clinical Hypnosis, Vol 63, Number 1 2020.  Intriguing - SGG  
Congratulations to Julie H. Linden, PhD who co-authored with Laurence I. Sugarman, MD and Lee W. Brooks, MA, JD a new book ( May 2020 ), Changing Minds with Clinical Hypnosis: Narratives and Discourses for a New Health Care Paradigm.  New York: Routledge.  A must read - SGG  
See your colleague’s name listed here.
Congratulations to you, GPSCH Members for being GPSCH Members 
This section is for you.  Let us know what you are doing or have written

presented, taught, or if you have been honored in some way.  Share the good news!  Please submit Member News and other items of interest for “You’ve Got Mail” as well as Letters to the Editor to Stephen.Glass@crozer.org.
“YOU'VE GOT MAIL
October 14-18, 2020 – SCEH 71st Annual Workshops and Scientific Program in Anaheim, CA.  For more info:  www.sceh.us.  Vitual.
March 4-7, 2021 – 63rd ASCH Annual Scientific Meetings and Workshops in Jacksonville, FL.  For more info: www.asch.net.   Virtual.
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IN MEMORIAM
DABNEY M. EWIN, MD, FACS

(DEC 7, 1925-JUN 24, 2020)

General Surgeon, Clinical Professor of Surgery and Psychiatry.  Southern Gentleman with a twinkle in his eyes.  Wit, Charm, Grace, Intelligence, Enthusiasm.  Plainspeak:  “Ideomotor Signaling: Giving Misery the Finger.”  Humble:  “Thanks for the invitation to teach in Philadelphia again” ( DME NOV 19, 2016 ).  Elegantly Masterful: The little book – 101 Things ….
Healer: “Go to your happy place.”    - SGG    
GPSCH Nondiscrimination Statement
The Greater Philadelphia Society of Clinical Hypnosis, Component Section of the American Society of Clinical Hypnosis, states in its Bylaws: “The Society’s main purpose is to bring together professionals in medicine, dentistry, psychology, social work and related disciplines who share investigative, scientific and clinical interests in hypnosis.”

GPSCH is an open, inclusive professional society that invites and warmly welcomes all individuals representing all demographics to participate in the Society’s membership, educational programs and governance regardless of their race, color, religion ( creed ), gender identity, sexual orientation, gender expression, age, ethnicity, national origin ( ancestry ), disability, marital and family status, military status, citizenship status, language or political affiliation.

Please submit any questions or concerns in writing to GPSCH President for Board of Governors review and written response.   
Stephen G. Glass, ED.M.

Chair, Bylaws Committee   

**  Please Note GPSCH Email Address:  admin@gpsch.org **
4
ACADEMIC CALENDAR
2020 
SUN NOV 1        More Common Therapy: 
Webinar               The Complex Simplicity of Experiential Mastery    
Part I             Robert Staffin, PsyD, ABPH  

9AM-Noon      
SUN NOV 8      More Common Therapy:
Webinar           The Complex Simplicity of Experiential Mastery
Part II            Robert Staffin, PsyD, ABPH 
9AM-Noon        
2021
SUN JAN 17    The Rhythmic Finger Focus Hypnotic Technique: 
Webinar          Multilevel Application of Ericksonian Utilization
10AM-Noon         Jeffrey B. Feldman, PhD
SUN MAR 21      Hypnosis for Panic Disorder  
Webinar          David B. Reid, PsyD, FASCH
10AM-Noon
SUN MAY 16    Year End Meeting                            
Webinar               Hypnosis & Gastrointestinal Disorders 
9AM-Noon       Mark Weisberg, PhD, ABPP             
In-Person Meetings/GPSCH Workshops are held at
Roxborough Memorial Hospital

Virtual Workshops are held in the comfortable setting of your choice
For additional information, please contact GPSCH Administrative Director Suzanne Malik at admin@gpsch.org or 301-830-1941.  
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FROM THE EDITOR - Stephen G. Glass, EDM
FOR YOUR CONSIDERATION
CROZER, COVID-19 & CULTURE 

Observations From a Womb With a View
I am here in my comfortable office across the street.  Community Campus.  I gaze out my window and look upon Crozer-Chester Medical Center, most prominently the Emergency Department/Trauma Center and East Drive, the rear passageway that allows supplies, patients, and staff entry to the hospital’s Mailroom, Pharmacy, Cafeteria, Physical Medicine & Rehabilitation, Interventional Pain Management, Psychiatric Crisis Service and the Morgue initially, then the rest of the facility services.  All manner of commerce transpires here.

Crozer-Chester Medical Center; a city within a city within Delaware County, PA.  Crozer, a one-stop full-service, cradle-to-grave enterprise; a 24/7/365 fully operational multigenerational, interracial, multiethnic, international, nondenominational extended blended family household reflecting the activities and experiences throughout the human lifespan within a singular community: birth; food service; education; spirituality; assessment; treatment; wellness checks; surgical procedures; physical, psychological and emotional rehabilitation; and end of life support.  Treatment and Caring.

This is a spirited and solemn place where life, death and improved quality of life are acknowledged, addressed, treated and facilitated by angels of mercy in otherwise billowing lab coats now constrained by personal protective gowns, humble scrubs and street-clothed masked staff as fellow human beings rely on their knowledge, compassion and expertise to ensure that patients leave by the front door as they have entered.  The site of treatment, nourishment and companionship at the end of life’s journey; patients are better for their stay.  We are now in a state of emergency.  Upon entering the house, patients and staff are screened for symptoms of 
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illness; body temperatures are taken and individuals are masked for

protections, ours and theirs.  Oh, this virus, invisible menace to the unsuspecting and careful.  Enemy of all.  
I believe that when patients come to the hospital and our offices, they want to know that they are onboard a sound vessel and with a knowledgeable, skilled captain.  I believe the same is true for hospital staff regarding administrative leadership.  I am grateful for our onsite caring leadership at Community Campus and I am glad that the Crozer-Keystone Health System CEO provides weekly video communiqués offering status reports that are informative, supportive and inspirational; conveyed in straight talk, simply put and from the heart.  These videos as well as other health system information distribution methods provide factually accurate information regarding our current and ongoing stressful circumstances as well as cautious optimism for future joyful activity.  These information sources help reduce the stress and anxiety of performing our daily tasks. 

The health system’s parent company, Prospect Medical, has exercised extraordinary efforts to obtain personal protective equipment, necessary supplies and additional personnel to respond to the increasing demands for resources.  As well, health system employees have been provided meals free of charge on all round-the-clock shifts.  The Medical Center is a “City that Never Sleeps.”  Individual private citizens, community businesses, onsite hospital administrators and their families have also provided meals and snacks to our essential workers.  These substantive and emotionally nourishing gifts are appreciated by staff.

The current pandemic has directed our attention to the stark fact that we are all the same – humble human organisms exposed to risk of morbidity and mortality regardless of our individual personal demographics.  It is all humbling and a good reminder of our shared humanity.  A time for love and caring, not hate and bigotry.  Crozer-Keystone Health System celebrates “Unity, Solidarity, Peace.”
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I have been practicing here at Crozer for over 39 years.  I am proud of the people I work for, work with and the people of our community we serve.  The medical center is actually a health and wellness center; a spa for the unwell where people take up short-term residence and are provided informal attire, round-the-clock monitoring including meals, massage, physical exercise and aqua therapy.  While most people wish to avoid going to the hospital, it is actually a wonderful place to be as a provider and a patient.  Some years ago I found myself in the surgical suite ante chamber awaiting removal of a painful kidney stone.  As my urologist approached he smiled and said, “Good to see you – Sorry it’s under these circumstances.”  To which I replied, “Under these circumstances, I am very glad to see you.”  I was delighted and relieved to be there.  I also appreciated the nursing staff’s loving care and the food service upon request.  The medical center is also a wonderful place to work.  Where else can you join others in the meaningful, productive efforts to help our fellow human beings in the pursuit of being well and feeling better?
We have our Community – an Environment of Care within the walls of our facilities and reaching out to the general community, the people we serve.  We have our Identity – Health Care Professionals of various disciplines and roles performing integrated functions to improve the quality of life of the people who entrust us with their lives.  We have our Purpose – Prevention, Treatment and Care of our fellow human beings.  So, come join us as a paid essential worker or a volunteer.  Crozer is a good place to be.     – SGG

Spring 2020

PS:  “Keep Calm and Carry On.”

        CROZERHEALTH

                         Be Well. Do Good. 
        SEP 2020
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